Local liaison group Beeston area - Chilwell Road, between Devonshire Avenue and Foster Avenue (25.04.14)

Dear local liaison group member,

The next stage of the tram works in Beeston is to construct the tramway on Chilwell Road between the location of the old Wilkinson store and the Devonshire Avenue junction. 

This section of Chilwell Road will be a one-way eastbound only traffic system from Middle Street and Devonshire Avenue towards Foster Avenue, for access to Foster Avenue Car Park, Beeston Library and Broxtowe Borough Council Offices from Monday 28th April.

This is later than previously advised as works to finish a new link road between Wollaton Road and Foster Avenue via Commercial Avenue, which will be used for traffic exiting Foster Avenue while this part of Chilwell Road is one-way, are in the process of being completed. 

These works involve moving power and communication cables away from the future tram route on the St. John the Baptist’s Church side of the road and beginning track laying works. This side of the road will then be excavated so that the track box can be dug and tram rails installed. The works will then move to the next phase, which involves building tram tracks on the other side of the road. 

The works are expected to be complete in August.

Apologies for any confusion and any inconvenience this may cause you. For more information please call the NET hotline on (0115) 924 24 54 or email tram@nottinghamcity.gov.uk.

